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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

Committee of the Whole
STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  5
DATE: June 30, 2010
PROPOSED NO: 2010-0357
PREPARED BY: Mike Alvine

SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE approving and adopting the collective bargaining agreement negotiated by and between King County and International Federation of Professional & Technical Engineers, Local 17 (Information Technology) representing employees in the departments of adult and juvenile detention, community and human services, development and environmental services, elections, executive services, judicial administration, natural resources and parks, and the office of information resource management; and establishing the effective date of said agreement.
SUMMARY:  The proposed ordinance would approve a one-year collective bargaining agreement (CBA) with the International Federation of Professional and Technical Engineers, Local 117, working in Information Technology.  The agreement runs from January 1, 2010 through December 31, 2010. 
The Bargaining Unit at a Glance 
The bargaining unit covers approximately 240 employees working in Information Technology.  The bargaining unit employees work in the Office of Information Resources Management, the departments of Adult and Juvenile Detention, Community and Human Services, Development and Environmental Services, Executive Services, Elections, Judicial Administration, and Natural Resources and Parks.  

The duties of the members of this bargaining unit include keeping County technology equipment, software and networks working smoothly so that other County employees can serve the public and be productive.
Consistency with Labor Policies 

The proposed CBA appears consistent with adopted labor policies except that the new agreement was not completed prior to the expiration of the previous agreement. 
Interest Arbitration – The unit is not eligible for interest arbitration.

New CBA Provisions 

Cost of Living Adjustment – The CBA was revised to reflect the cost-of-living increase already negotiated via the implementation of the furlough memorandum of agreement (Ordinance 16340), in which the county agreed to extend the cost-of-living increase through 2010 for signatory unions.
Fiscal Note – The cost to implement the CBA is just under $447,000 for 2010.  Implementation of the CBA will not require a supplemental budget request.

	EXPENDITURE BY CATEGORIES:

	Expense Type
	DeptCode
	Department
	2009 Base
	2010

	Salaries
	
	ALL
	
$
19,592,226
	
$
391,844

	OT
	
	
	
$
180,075
	
$
3,602

	PERS & FICA
	
	
	
$
2,570,399
	
$
51,408

	TOTAL
	
	
	
$
22,342,700
	
$
446,854


INVITED:
Lance King, Labor Negotiator, Labor Relations, HRD, DES

Behnaz Nelson/Jacob Metzger, Union Representative, IFPTE, Local 17 

ATTACHMENTS:
1. Proposed Ordinance 2010-0357
2. Transmittal letter, received June 9, 2010
3. Fiscal Note
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